

The Fetter Family

Missionaries to

Micronesia

March/April 2014



Contact Information:

The Fetter Family
P.O. Box 697
Kosrae, FM 96944
danielfetter5@hotmail.com

Sending Church:

First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

Support Address:

WWNTBM
P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC
28086
(704) 730-1440
www.wwntbm.com



Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

As our furlough came to an end, we had a couple of last meetings in Ohio and Michigan these past couple of months. In one of those meetings, we were with a pastor friend of ours for a Sunday. He preached a salvation message that morning, and it was along the lines of what I was preaching that night. In the afternoon, I looked for another message to preach, but the Lord kept bringing me back to the first message. That night, two visitors came and were the children of one of the new believers from that church.

After the preaching, one of them came forward and soon both of them were being dealt with. They were addicted to drugs and tried many different ways of getting off them, but could not get victory. They came that night searching for answers, and it is amazing what God can do if we do what He wants us to do. It seemed like I would be preaching the same message to the same people, but God knew that those folks would be there and need to hear that message. The next day, the pastor was able to lead them to the Lord. They have continued to come, and from the last that we have heard, they are off the drugs and continuing to grow in the Lord. This world's pleasures can never live up to the joy and peace found in Christ Jesus. Please pray for Carlos and Cassia!

Over the past month, we have been packing our things up here in the States to be stored for our next furlough, while we were packing up things to mail back to Kosrae. We mailed 15 boxes from Michigan including many things from church missionary closets, books, materials, water pump, fresh water filter, and much, much more. We are thankful to the churches and individuals that gave some of the items and helped us with our moving cost! God has blessed us with a wonderful group of supporters who are faithful in their prayers and support. Thank you!

It is a pleasure to let you know that we are writing this letter from the island of Kosrae. We appreciate all of your prayers for our traveling mercies, and all of us are happy to be back in Kosrae. The girls love being able to go outside without snow on the ground. They were able to see their friends again as forty-seven children showed up to our first service. Tafunsak Baptist Church has grown with many new faces, and we are excited to see what God is going to do with us during our next term. Continue to pray for Lazarus as he has yet to come back to church. He is just away from God and needs prayer.

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter